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GATHERING SCHEDULE

Board Meeting 6:00 P.M.

Fellowship 6:30 P.M.

Worship 7:30 P.M.

October 19 – Beeville First
Baptist Church

November 16 – Mathis UMC

The wind blows where it wishes,

and you hear its sound, but you do

not know where it comes from or

where it goes. So it is with

everyone who is born of the Spirit.

John 3:8

Norm Sulaica

Community

Spiritual

Director

Dear Emmaus Brothers and
Sisters who believe in the
Resurrected Christ,

“The LORD is my light and
my salvation; whom shall I
fear? The LORD is the
stronghold of my life; of whom
shall I be afraid?” – Psalm 27:1

All Hollow’s Eve is a big night
for our culture. Our children
dress as goblins and ghouls.
They scream “trick or treat”.
Halloween celebrates fear and
reward. The reward is candy,
gobs and piles of candy. I believe
the American Dental Association
and the National Dental
Association is secretly
supporting this holiday… more
Candy means more cavities.
And boom, we now need the
super heroes of dental floss to
save our choppers, our teeth.

Halloween is the fastest growing

holiday in our country. It centers

around evil and not good. We

get rewards for not being

ourselves, but something dark

and wrong. Fear is the emotion it

seeks to stir in our soul.

King David speaks of fear in

Psalm 27:1. He asked, “Whom

should I fear? … of whom shall I

be afraid?” We face many

demons and evils in our lives.

See Norm Page 2

Todd Fuller

Community
Lay Director

Windmill Emmaus,

WE are approaching that time

of year! The Windmill

Emmaus Walk #65 is upon

us! It is going to be a

blessing for these pilgrims as

they witness the LOVE of our

Lord and his abundant

blessings. I ask each of you

to keep these women in your

prayers. They will truly be

blessed! I would also ask you

to pray for the inside and

outside teams and the

sponsors, May the Lord bless

and keep them all.

With Halloween on the

horizon, let us remember our

children and (great)

grandchildren during this fun

season. In Matthew 19:14

Jesus said, “Let the children

come to me and do not stop

them, because the Kingdom

of heaven belongs to such as

these.” Heaven belongs to us!

Let us remember that as we

Trick or Treat with our young

ones and young at heart ones!

If you know anyone, that are

in need of special prayers,

See Todd Page 2



If you will give a

Fourth Day Talk

at a gathering,

Contact: Mark Garcia

markanna3@gmail.com

361-354-3982

Prayer List

Joe Linnstaedter

Women’s Walk #65

Refugio Bobcat football player Casey

Israel Gonzales

Massengale family

Pastor Norm Sulaica

Our Savior Lutheran

Three Rivers, TX

4Th Day Speaker

September 2017

Norm continued from page 1

They seek to twist our hearts and minds from people. God blesses us by being part of our life’s journey. These
demonic forces encourage emotions of distrust and the attitude of “I don’t need anyone”. Satan seeks to plant
fear in us, which ultimately leads to a broken relationship with our Savior, Jesus Christ.

David could sit with you around the dinner table and tell his story. Satan used power, sexual desire, deception,
adultery, and murder to separate him from the Lord. In the aftermath of his sins and his returning to the Lord,
David will look us squarely in our eyes and say, “The Lord is my light and my salvation … The Lord is the
stronghold of my life”. David’s testimony is words of direction for us! Evil comes to our lives. Satan plays his
games of unfaith. Temptation entices us to walk dark paths away from the Lord. David’s advice is to seek the
Lord! He is your light, stronghold, and salvation.

The place to find our caring and merciful Savior is Sunday mornings in worship. The place to find our Lord is
through group Bible Studies which can be found at our home church. The place to find our Lord is sitting with
a Christian friend sharing your faith, and they offering their faith story to you. Our monthly Emmaus
gatherings every third Thursday offers to us a God moment to balance our journey of faith. It is in these
moments and many others the Lord gives us light, strength, and the gospel message of salvation.

God Bless You,
Pastor Norm

Todd continued from page 1

PLEASE, PLEASE get those requests in to us. Don’t forget we will be at First Baptist Church -

Beeville on October 19th for our next gathering. Also, DON’T FORGET CANDLELIGHT!!!! Hope

to see a lot there! Windmill Emmaus find a RIDE or give a RIDE! BE THERE!

De Colores,

S. Todd Fuller



Bruce Harbaugh

Lay Director

Walk # 66

April 12-15, 2018

Good day and God Bless. We went to Team Selection Committee on Sunday with a

great group of candidates. We have put together the Best Teams Ever for the Best

Walk Ever. Our first Team meeting will be on November the 18th at the First United

Methodist Church in Beeville at 8:00 am.

I am still in need of a few more applications for the outside team of all experience

levels to fill out the team. The applications can be sent to Rbharbaugh@aol.com

or texted to 361-765-2944.

God Bless,

Bruce Harbaugh, LD

Walk #66

Melinda Leal

Lay Director

Walk #65

October 5-8, 2017

Walk #65 is less than a week away!! We had our last team meeting last weekend—

and WOW!!, it was amazing to be able to see God at work in the talks we heard,

words said and actions done!!

We have jumped from 6 pilgrim applications to 31 and can’t thank all the sponsors

that heard His call to discipleship. Please continue to pray for our team and

pilgrims from now through the weekend of the walk. I would also like to invite

everyone to join us for candlelight on Saturday night and closing on Sunday

afternoon!! Let’s make this THE BEST WALK EVER for our new baby chicks!!

ATTENTION: St. Joseph Members—we will be providing food for the next

gathering (after The Walk) at First Baptist Church, Beeville. I will make a list and

send out by email so we can begin signing up. This will help get a variety of food

items.

De Colores,

Melinda Leal

melindabenavidez@yahoo.com

361/354-3714



WINDMILL EMMAUS COMMUNITY
BOARD MEMBERS 2017

Todd Fuller (Community Lay Director)
Mark Garcia (Assistant Community Lay Director)
Gilbert Guajardo (Secretary)
Danny Dobson (Treasurer)
Debbie Rackley (Community Board Rep)
Norm Sulaica (Community Spiritual Director)
Ken Houston (Assistant Spiritual Director)
Gary Conklin (Assistant Spiritual Director)
Dean Fleming (Assistant Spiritual Director)
Glenn Ford
Jon Richardson Glenda Harbaugh
Glenda Baker Lou Schulenberg
Frank Gonzales Gilbert Gonzales
Pennie Parker

FIRST UNITED

METHODIST CHURCH

106 E. CLEVELAND ST.
BEEVILLE, TEXAS

78102

If you would like to receive a paper copy of the Breeze send your subscription fee ($12/yr) to Windmill Emmaus ,

P. O. Box 26, Beeville, TX 78104. If you already have a subscription, Danny Dobson will notify you when you

need to renew. To receive the Breeze via email send your email address to windmillprayers@gmail.com and

Pennie will send the Breeze to your email address.

Windmill Emmaus Financial Report

General Operating Fund $14707.77

Scholarship Fund $7515.00

Total Funds Available $22,222.77

If you are unable to attend monthly gatherings, but
would like to contribute to the financial needs of
your Windmill Emmaus Community, donations can
be sent to Danny Dobson (treasurer), P. O. Box 26,
Beeville, Texas 78104.


